Central Ealing Neighbourhood Forum Management Committee

Meeting on Wednesday 20 November 2013, 18.30
in the Ealing, Hammersmith & West London College (Ealing campus)
Minutes
1 Present:  Cllr Ann Chapman (AC), Robert Gordon Clark (RGC), Robert Gurd (RG) John Hummerston (JH), Ann Hunter (AH), Charles Rich (R), Sailesh Siyani (SS), Nick Woolven (NW) in the Chair, and Tony Miller (TM) secretary.
Apologies: Tony Burton (TB), Andrew Cazalet (AJC), Gordon Chard (GC), Liz Pilgrim (LP), Rev Jennifer Smith (JS) and Peter Smith (PS).
2 Minutes
The minutes of the meeting on 24 September were agreed as correct.  
3 Matters arising
a. Item 4: Circulation of documents. Previous minutes and reports should all be available to all through box.com.  Access details would be sent to everyone.







 ACTION: TM
b. Item 3: Cultural demand survey. It was agreed that application should be made to LBE for the balance of costs still not raised. 
ACTION:NW
A date for a meeting with LandSecs to discuss the results was awaited.
4 Forum meeting 12 November
a. Vision statement/recap on Forum objectives. NW said that the Vision statement circulated to all Forum members before the meeting, and which had been subject of some comment, had been an interim one based on that presented to the previous Stakeholders Meeting on 4 December.  If further changes were needed they could still be made. Suggestions would be welcome. 






ACTION: All
It was agreed that the Forum needs to establish the context for the area and its spatial allocation, and how it could do with restricted resources.  We should concentrate on dealing with the broader aspects of development rather than commenting generally on planning applications, but could respond on specific cases if there was broad agreement.
b. Engagement. Comments made at the full Forum meeting had been noted.  It was agreed to draw up a report on the work done on the issues.  We should now turn to assessing options. 

c. Cinema/LandSecs planning application  NW said we needed a response from LandSecs on the findings of the demand survey. RGC said that he would meet the Forum in his role in LCA for LandSecs.  SS reported that the College had a meeting with the developer to discuss involvement in the Cultural Quarter.  
It was agreed that NW should ask LandSecs for a meeting to talk about the neighbourhood plan in general, and should seek to do the same with British Land.






ACTION: NW
5 Topic working groups. 
a. Transport group NW reported that SEC had been invited to meet Matthew White (Crossrail Director – Surface) and John Goldsmith (Area Community Relations Manager) on 14 November to discuss changes to the plans for Ealing Broadway station.  PS and AH had also attended, so the note of the meeting represented an agreed topic group position. A copy would be circulated.

ACTION: TM
b. NW said that the topic working groups had produced a varied output. Some but not all of this was suitable as the basis for draft plan policy. In summary the position was:

· Heritage & Built Environment: well advanced
· Retail:  general discussion of the present state, but no specific proposals. In addition, work was needed on employment aspects
· Transport & Public Realm: apart from Crossrail, the group had concentrated on public realm and cycling issues
· Community & Cultural Facilities: apart from the cultural survey and proposals for the Cultural Quarter, had reviewed other facilities but not yet made specific policy proposals.

The work programme for each group should now concentrate on developing options based on the issues already identified, how these could be tested and the evidence base prepared.  ACTION: Team ldrs

The question was raised about whether the Forum should also have a working group on housing.  It was pointed out that the quantum of housing set in the Council’s core strategy could not be challenged.  However issues such as tenure and provision of facilities were valid questions for a neighbourhood plan.  It was agreed that a group should be set up by RGC, to include SS with a specific interest in student accommodation, and AH.




ACTION: RGC 
5.
House of Commons reception
TM reported that Angie Bray is holding a reception for Neighbourhood Forums in Ealing on 22 January, with 30 people from CENF & WECNF each. It was agreed to include committee plus active topic group people. 
ACTION: TM

6.
Publicity
RGC reported that he would circulate proposals for this sub-group, which consisted of himself, RG and AH.




ACTION: RGC
7.
Finance
NW said he would consult Tony Burton about an update on the amount of the front runner funds still available, and how to access them.
ACTION: NW
The next meeting should consider a budget for future action.
ACTION: AJC

8.
Other business
TM reported that Amy Tyler-Jones, Planning Aid Adviser with Planning Aid England who had been helping the Forum, had offered to run a session about how we should move on from initial engagement activities to plan preparation.  It was agreed to invite her to the next meeting.


ACTION: TM
9. Future meetings programme 
The draft schedule circulated with the agenda (attached) was agreed, subject to the next full Forum being at end January/early February and the first management committee being in its place on Thursday 23 January.   The next management committee meeting would be 6:00 pm Wednesday 11 December in the Ealing campus of the College, subject to confirmation.
   ACTION:TM
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